

October Newsletter

Board Meeting Schedule

October 30th, 2019
November 13th, 2019
3pm Water Co. Office

2018 CRRWC ELECTION RESULTS ARE IN

Congratulations to Steven Proffitt. He has been elected to serve on the water company board for 3 years.

Steven brings with him 23 years of experience with the U.S.M.C. working in motor transport/maintenance. Steven also worked as a diesel mechanic for Caterpillar for 15 years.

Election Results

Total Ballots Cast 273 Steven Proffitt 264 Write-In's 7

Special Board Meeting October 30th

There will be a special board meeting on Wednesday October 30th at 3pm in the water company conference room. Topics for this meeting will be: signing the oath of office, electing board officers, and signing all necessary documents.

Weathering the big freeze



It is that time of the year again when the nights are going to become very cold. Protecting your pipes from the freeze can be missed. Freezing pipes can cause thousands of

dollars of damage and they can be a huge inconvenience. There are a few things that we can all do around our homes to help protect against freezing pipes.

- Leave the heat on in the home even when you are going to be gone for a extended length of time.
- First be sure that all your vents under the house are covered, just a little wind under the house can freeze pipes.
- Be sure any exposed plumbing is well insulated. An example is where your water line comes out of the ground and into the house.
- If you are concerned about freezing pipes let your water run just a little. It only takes a stream smaller than a pencil to prevent freezing.
- Open cabinet doors to allow heat to get around uninsulated pipes under sinks and appliances near exterior walls.

Freezing pipes can easily be prevented, we just have to remember to take steps to prevent them.

Dennis Kirk retires from the board Dedicated Service from 2010 - 2019

Dennis was elected to the board in November of 2010. When first coming to the board, Dennis was a instrumental part of bringing the water company to where it is today. For the first 8 months after starting his term in 2010, Dennis took on the role of the general manager, putting in endless hours to get the company back on its feet.



Dennis truly believed in the idea that we are here to serve the members and that integrity, honesty, and transparency would be the success of the company. He has always supported our mission to supply dependable, safe, and pure drinking water to members.